
Statement from Stefano 1AT782 19/06/2013

I hereby confirm the following

1. That I was one of the operators of the HAM-expedition 8/6 and 9/6 2013 activating HV4NAC from 
Vatican City State that took place on the HAM-bands during the weekend 8/6-2013 and 9/6- 2013.
The activation HV4NAC took place from Vatican City State, The Pontificial North American
College, Address: "Pontificial North American College, 00120 Vatican City State, Europe").

2. During the guided tour of the site, the HV4NAC’s manager and responsible has told that
“HV4NAC” is the only only Ham Radio installation permanently installed in "HV" (entity Vatican), and that he 
holds personally the callsign HV0A also active from the same site.
He told also that: "The entire NAC area, the football and the tennis field, the car park, etc. - all land inside 
the walls of the NAC are considered as entity HV, as well as the adjacent “Pontificias Università Urbaniana” 
and the “Bambin Gesù Hospital".

3. The operator of 138DX/1 was 100% inside the walls of NAC during transmissions of 138DX/1 for 
transmissions Saturday (1 station logged) and Sunday (approx. 200 stations logged). I know this, I saw this 
with my own eyes.

4. I did not take part in 138DX/1 activation, but I did take many photos of 138DX/1 car and the operator 
while 138DX/1 took place.

I confirm the above; 138DX/1 did transmit from INSIDE 138 - Vatican City State.

Congratulations to Delta-Xray for this fine and valid activation.

Ciao,
Stefano, 1AT782

Coat of Arms Of Vatican City


